
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 

 

   
 

   

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
Whitworth Road, Rotorua. www.jpc.co.nz Ph: 07 3478 795 Fx: 07 3461 271 

A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 2, Issue 11             20th April 2015 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 
2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings. 
TERM 2 CRITICAL FOR SENIORS 
I will be impressing upon the senior school (Years 11-13) that Term 2, is a critical time to focus on 
assessments, attending all classes and ploughing through the syllabus. 
Please support the college by: 
 Ensuring that they do a minimum of 2-3 hours of school work per night and 4-5 hours in the 

weekend; 
 Check they are not too distracted from school work by part-time employment, their social life or 

technology pastimes;  
 Checking their assessment schedule; 
 Liaising with their teachers if you have any concerns. 
At this stage of the year, students in the senior school are receiving feedback on how many credits they 
have achieved and at what level. This will let them know if they are on target to achieve level 1, 2 or 3. 
Please ask your children to share this information with you. They can also access the NZQA website to 
check on their progress. If you have any concerns contact their teachers. Senior exams commence 
Monday May 25th  
MID YEAR EXAMS FOR YEAR 11-13: 25-29th MAY 
These exams will give students the real benefits of experiencing exam conditions. It helps them refocus on 
what they have learned, gain qualitative feedback from teachers and in many cases, gain valuable credits 
and complete assignments. 
Please encourage your children to take them seriously, given the benefits and the fact they are 
compulsory. 
PARENTAL EXPECTATION OF A QUALITY EDUCATION 
There is a significant gap between running a modern secondary school and what the government provides 
through its operational grant. Your school fees ensure that John Paul College provides the highest quality 
education that you have come to expect. Please ensure your school fees are paid as soon as possible. 
WINTER UNIFORM  
The College takes considerable pride in its uniform. We appreciate parents/caregivers ensuring their child 
is wearing the correct winter uniform. The JPC Uniform Shop is open from 8a.m until 4p.m Mondays to 
Wednesdays during term. 
God bless 
Patrick Walsh 
Principal 
  
 
 
 
  
 

PTA RAFFLE 
Tickets are $2 each.  
The prizes are:1st prize $200 2nd prize $100, 3rd, 4th. 5th, 6th prize all $50  
Thank you for your support as the funds will go towards  
purchasing another drinking station, which has been requested by the students. 

Please return all books (sold and unsold) this week; raffle drawn next week. 
 
 
 

 

JPC salutes Christian Thurston, former Head Boy of JPC, who has been accepted to study at the 
Manhattan School of Music in New York City. 
Christian, who is a Dame Malvina Major Emerging Artist, recently travelled to New York for auditions; 
receiving the fantastic news, Christian says he is “… overwhelmed and excited. I can’t wait to get there to 
start the next stage of my career”. Christian is also excited to be studying under the eye of Wagnerian 
Baritone, James Morris, famous for his role as Wotan. 
In the meantime, you can see Christian performing on stage in the upcoming production of La Cenerentola 
(Cinderella). Well done Christian and all the best! 
 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/
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PTA 2nd HAND UNIFORM SALE 
WEDNESDAY 22nd APRIL 
AT McKILLOP CAMPUS 

THE UNIFORM SHOP  
IS OPEN  

MONDAY TO WEDNESDAY  
8.00a.m to 4.00p.m Term time only 

CLOSED 11.30-12.30 
Change over to winter uniform must 

be completed by the  
END OF NEXT WEEK 

PLEASE RETURN  
TROPHIES NOW 
We would appreciate  
all trophies back ASAP please. 
Minimal have been returned 
and we require them for stocktaking, 
cleaning and engraving. 

 

WANTED 
Clean cotton rags i.e 
sheets, old t-shirts, 
for the metalwork 
department. 

Please drop into main reception  
 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 TERM 2 

April 
21st Yrs 7/8 Vision Testing 
21/22/24  Year 9 Cathedral Visit 
27th ANZAC Day 
28-1st May  Year 12 Camp (BE) 
May 
6th JPC NZ Blood Drive(JP) 
6th Manu Koreru 
8-16th  Beauty & The Beast Production 
11th Yrs 7/8 Immunisations 
12/14 Year 7 Retreats (FB) 
13th Careers Expo (HS) 
15th Cross Country (CP) 
19th ICAS Digital Tech (DL) 
20th JPC Day (MA) 
22nd Waikato Uni Open Day (HS) 
25-29th  Year 11-13 Mid-Year Exams 
29th WinTec Open Day (HS) 
29th-9thJune French Exchange 
June 
1st-5th RE Snr Assessment Week (BF) 
3rd ICAS Science (LC) 
4th Yr 11 Drama Play – 6.30-9pm 
8th-12th Year 10 Career Quest (BE) 
11th Yr 10 Parish Mass 
12th Waiariki Open Day (HS) 
12th Jnr Reports Issued 
15/16th Yr 11 Retreats (FB) 
15th ICAS Writing 
16th Jnr Report Evening 
16th ICAS Spelling 

OPEN NIGHT: Thursday 18th JUNE 
23rd Yr 9 Market Day (CT) 
23rd Signum Fidei Meeting 4-6pm Whare 
25th Yr 10 Market Day (CT) 
26th Yr 13 Parish Mass St Mary’s 
26th Snr Reports Issued 
30th Snr Report Evening 
July 
2nd Yr 13 Science Zoo Trip (LC) 
3rd End of Term 2 

SCHOOL BALL: Saturday 4th JULY 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to Lachlan Stevens-
McNab (7SK) who made the Mighty 
11’s NZ Rep team for Top 4, 11 year old 
BMXers to travel to Australia in June to 
race against the Australian team. 
Well done Lachlan! 

Congratulations to Kate O’Leary who is the winner of the English written section of the ‘My WW1 Hero’ 
Competition. She won an iPad for herself and a 3d printer and digital camera for the school, sponsored by 
the Ngati Whakaue Education Endowment Trust, who we were thrilled with the range entries received.  The 
entries will all be on display in the foyer area of the Energy Events Centre on Anzac Day 
  
Kate has also been asked to represent Rotorua youth as part of the Anzac Day commemorative events.  
 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=trophy+clipart+images&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.payhembury.org.uk%2Fpayhemburys-got-talent%2Ftrophy-clipart%2F&ei=AMX8VIerNYHr8AXM54KYAg&bvm=bv.87611401,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNG9gm6X_Q6rY2iPcoH3YkdOMS91gg&ust=1425938000580165


Happy Easter! 
The Easter season begins on the evening of Easter Sunday and continues for fifty days, ending on 

the evening of Pentecost Sunday. The eight days following Easter are observed as the Octave of Easter 
and each day has the same solemnity as a Sunday. If another solemnity falls during the octave it is 
transferred to the following Monday. 

The fifty days between Easter and Pentecost are a time of joy and thanksgiving for what Christ has 
done for humanity. The paschal candle is in a prominent place in the sanctuary of the church and is lit for 
all liturgical celebrations. 
 In New Zealand the Ascension is celebrated on the Seventh Sunday after Easter. The feast of the 
Ascension commemorates the ascension of Jesus into heaven after his resurrection. 

One week after the Ascension, on the 50th day after Easter, the feast of 
Pentecost is celebrated. Pentecost commemorates the outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit on the apostles, which empowered them to go out and begin spreading 
the Gospel. On Pentecost Sunday we celebrate the founding of the Church 
(sometimes called “the birthday of the Church”) and the beginning of its mission 
to all peoples. 
 
The liturgical colour of most of the Easter season is white. The liturgical colour 
for Pentecost is red, which symbolises the Holy Spirit and the tongues of fire 
which appeared above the heads of the apostles when they received the Holy 
Spirit. 
Taken from http://www.catholic.org.nz 

 

Year 7 & 8 CBOP Swimming Results. 
 
On Tuesday 24th March CBOP Swimming Sports took place, from this event a team was selected to compete at the 
Baywide BOP Swimming Championships the following Tuesday 31st March.  
 
CBOP (Rotorua) Results: 
 
Kapua Warbrick (Yr7): 1st 50m Breast. 2nd 50m Free. 3rd 100m Free, 100m Medley. 
Molly Sinclair (Yr7): 1st 100m Medley, 50m Fly. 2nd 100m Free, 50m Back. 
Alyssa Pingol (Yr7): 2nd Breast, 100m Medley. 3rd 50m Back. 
Kate Elvy (Yr8): 1st 50m Breast. 
Hazel Hagan (Yr8): 2nd 50m Breast. 
Milla Theobold (Yr8): 1st Fly. 2nd 50m Back, 3rd 100m Free. 
Joshua Balmer (Yr7): 1st 100m Free, 100m Medley, 50m Back,50m Breast. 
Ben Keaney (Yr8): 2nd 100m Medley, 2nd 50m Breast, 2nd 50m Back, 3rd 100m Free 
Jacob Stubbing (Yr8): 1st 100m Free, 1st 100 Medley, 1st 50m Free, 1st 50m Fly,  
 
JPC also won the 4 x 25m Grand Relay. 2nd 4 x 25m Girls Relay. 
 
BOP (All BOP schools) Swimming Results: 
 
Molly Sinclair (Yr7): 1st 25m Fly, 100m Medley, 50m Fly, 50m Back. 2nd 100m Free 
Alyssa Pingol (Yr7): 2nd 25m Back. 2nd 25m Fly. 3rd 50m Back 
Kapua Warbrick (Yr7); 1st 25m Breast, 50m Breast. 3rd 100m Medley, 50m Free 
Kate Elvy (Yr8): 2nd 25m Breast. 3rd 50m Breast. 
Milla Theobold (Yr8): 1st 25m Back, 50m Fly. 2nd 100m Medley. 3rd 100m Free, 50m Back. 
Joshua Balmer (Yr7): 1st 100m Free, 25m Fly, 100m Medley, 50m Fly, 50m Back 
Jacob Stubbing (Yr8): 1st 100m Free, 25m Fly, 100m Medley, 50m Free, 50m Fly 
Ben Keaney (Yr8): 1st 50m Breast. 3rd 25m Breast 
 
CBOP Relay teams: 1st and 3rd in 4 x 25m Grand Relay.  
 
Big thank you to parents that help poolside with time-keeping, 
judging and marshalling. Also to Swim Rotorua that hosted  
both events. These events included Year 5 and 6 from  
Primary schools. 
 

Photo: Ben Keaney and Jacob Stubbing 
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   Anzac Day 
  Saturday 25 April, 2015 

   Remember our  
fallen heroes 

 
 

 
'They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;  

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.  

At the going down of the sun and in the morning  
We will remember them.' 

 

 

When:  

8th-16th 

May 
 

Where:  

Sir Howard 

Morrison 

Performing Arts 

Centre 

 

Book at 

Ticket 

Master 

Now 
 

j.p.c  presents…… 

 



  
WE NEED WHAT YOU HAVE GOT – 

GIVE BLOOD TODAY- 
IT MAY BE A MEMBER OF YOUR FAMILY OR A 

FRIEND WHO NEEDS THIS PRECIOUS  
RESOURCE NEXT 

  
The NZ Blood Service will be at John Paul College, Wednesday 6th May 

Requirements to donate 
First time donors aged between 16yrs and 65 years  
Fit and healthy 
Weigh at least 50kg 
Have waited 6 months after having a body piercing or tattoo 
Are completely well after having a cold, cough, or flu (7 day stand down after finishing antibiotics) 
If you have lived in the UK, Ireland or France between 1980 and 1996 for a cumulative period of 
6months or more you cannot donate blood due to mad cow outbreak in the 1980s. 
It is important to have had food and fluids (water)  before you donate 

REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR I. D i.e. - blood donor card, drivers licence or school photo ID 

 It isn't every day you can do something to save someone's life but that's 
exactly what you do every time you donate blood.. 

Paul Johnson – Teacher in Charge  E: paul.johnson@jpc.school.nz  
 

 
 

YEAR 9 VISIT TO CATHEDRAL OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY IN HAMILTON 
This week, the Year 9 RED classes will be visiting the Cathedral of the Blessed Virgin Mary in Hamilton.  
The schedule is as follows:  

Tuesday 21 April:  9PK with (PJ) and 9TW with (FB) 
 Wednesday 22 April:  9VC with (BF) and 9BC with (AV)    

Friday 24 April:  9MO with (KO) and 9SM with (WJ)  To be rescheduled 
Students are to wear their correct Winter uniform, and bring a packed lunch for the day.  The buses will 
leave JPC at 8.45am sharp!  and return at 3.00pm. 
 
This trip is part of our Religious Education, therefore it is compulsory.  The purpose of visiting the Cathedral 
is to learn the history of the Cathedral and the Hamilton Diocese which was formed in 1980. 
 
Thank you for your support with our Catholic Character. 
Mrs B Fredricksen – Campus Minister  E: bernadette.fredricksen@jpc.school.nz  
 

REMINDER:Year 12 Camp fees 
are due by Monday 20th April 
(1st day of Term 2).  Payment 
should be clearly labelled ‘YEAR 12 
CAMP’ or they will be used for general 
fees. 
Over the holidays, check the 
GEAR LIST to ensure you are 
have, or are able to get, all the 
required gear rather than 
leaving it until the last minute.  
  
 

Year 12 CAMP Tuesday 28th April – Friday 1st May 
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Attention: Parents and Caregivers 

ROTORUA CAREERS EXPO 2015  -  12-13 May 

        SSttaarrtt  hheerree..    GGeett  tthheerree!!  
66  rreeaassoonnss  wwhhyy  yyoouu  &&  yyoouurr  cchhiilldd  sshhoouulldd  bbee  hheerree::  
  

 Only opportunity this year for face to face access to this  
range of tertiary trainers and educators 

 New exhibitors include NZ Maritime School, Weltec  
& Rabobank. 

 Free access to many community services 
 Rotorua’s major businesses promoting employment  

opportunities in Rotorua 
 Expo planning booklet available for students to help  

plan the visit 
 Seminars (Tuesday & Wednesday) – including a  

parent-focussed seminar on Wednesday evening. 
 
Contact the Careers Office for details 
Email: rotoruaexpo@ymail.com 
Or check us out on Facebook 
 

 
 

 

Why Do Catholics Make Different Signs Of The Cross?  
 
Because they are personal gestures that assist a Christian sanctify daily life with symbols of Jesus’ crucifixion. 
This was done in the early church by drawing a cross on the forehead with the right thumb. Later it was made by 
tracing a cross by drawing the right hand from head to breast to left shoulder to the right shoulder. A further 
practise is kissing a cross formed by placing the thumb perpendicularly across their index finger.  Deacon Mike. 

 

 

 

PARENT CONTACT DETAILS 
Have your contact details changed over the 
holidays?  
Parents are asked to please update contact 
details. In emergencies we like to be able to 
contact a parent/caregiver; therefore please 
email any changes of addresses, phone 
number and email addresses to 
sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz. Thank you 
 
 

 
OneChance ANZAC Kite Festival 

Ngongotaha Domain - 25th April – 12pm-5pm 
Come and commemorate 100 years since WW1 and honour our fallen soldiers in this free-fun-
filled-family event 

 More than 150 massive kites from around NZ 
 5 hours of live music and cultural performance 
 Food and drink stalls 
 Bouncy castles 
 Merry-go=-round 
 Wind art-workshop 

   

mailto:rotoruaexpo@ymail.com
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EQUESTRIAN 
On Tuesday March 31st, the JPC Equestrian Team  
competed against 136 competitors in the Bay of Plenty  
Secondary Schools Gamblers Stakes event at Te Teko. 
 
Those riding the cross country course followed by a show 
jumping round, were: 
Hannah Steens, Darcy Pinder, Leigh Phelan, Mikaela  
Van den Heuvel, Hayley Mahar, Piper Gargan, Eden Hall 
and Maddy Hale. 
Congratulations to Maddy Hall, placed 4th in the 
Intermediate Class, and Hannah Steens, placed 6th in the 
Year 11-13 Class. 
  

  

 

Eden Hall 

Hannah Steens Darcy Pinder 

Kia ora tātou. Warm greetings to you all from Nancy and Neil – Counsellors. 
Now that the year is well underway it seems a good time to begin the first of what will be regular fortnightly 
contributions to the school newsletter from the Counselling team. Our hope is that this space will provide 
helpful information to parents and whanau about some of the work we do at school, as well as providing a 
link to resources you might find interesting and topical as you parent your children and teens. Each fortnight 
we will present some aspect of our work as counsellors at JPC and we welcome your feedback. Firstly, 
some introductions. 
Nancy Macmillan (Ph extn 8854). Some of you may know me from my previous role as an English teacher 
here at JPC. In 2011 I embarked on study through the University of Waikato towards a Master of 
Counselling, completing this at the end of 2013. Since June 2014 I have been Head of Counselling at John 
Paul College. I am loving my new role which sees me working closely with students to support them in 
working through challenges they face in their lives. I welcome your input as parents and whanau in caring 
for and supporting our students. 
Neil Carter (Ph extn 8808). I have an 18 year history as a community and faith based youth worker, running 
youth groups and teaching life skills programmes in schools. I have spent many years working with young 
people and their families, helping them deal with the issues life throws at them. Last year I completed a 
Diploma in Counselling from Bethlehem Tertiary Institute. I pride myself on being non-judgmental and easy 
to talk to. My goal is not to tell students what to think or believe, but to assist them in understanding 
themselves and supporting them as they journey through life.  
This week’s focus is the Travellers Programme. 
Travellers is a school-based programme for young people in their first year of secondary school that helps 
them face life’s challenges with confidence and new skills. Its aim is to help students build resilience and 
develop self-confidence. From an on-line survey, a group of 8 students will be invited to participate in a 10 
week course of learning led by the two school counsellors. The permission of parents/caregivers will be 
sought prior to the start of the course.  
Findings from the Travellers pilot project: 
Young people report: 

 that their experience in Travellers enhanced their connections with peers, family members, staff and 
facilitators 

 reduced emotional distress 
 improved school performance 

You can read more about this at www.travellers.org.nz 
 

http://www.travellers.org.nz/


REACH 900+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 
Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 
“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

THIS SPACE IS AVAILABLE FOR YOU 

TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

  

JUST $10  PER WEEK 

 
 

 

 

THIS SPACE IS AVAILABLE FOR YOU 

TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

  

JUST $550 PER WEEK 

 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 
• (Immigration CXRs)  

We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 
Rotorua area. 

Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 
X-rays – No appointment necessary. 

For all other services call us to make an appointment. 
 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

RUGBY – URGENT 
1) All under 14 Boys playing rugby MUST TURN UP to trainings  
2) A full time Under 14 Coach is urgently needed! A dad, an Uncle, older brother! 
3) First XV Manager Full time and Extra 2nd XV Coach urgently needed 
 
 

mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz


PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 
NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 
• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz  
 

 

 

THIS SPACE IS AVAILABLE FOR 

YOU TO ADVERTISE YOUR 

BUSINESS 

  

JUST $5  PER WEEK 

 

 

LEARN TAOIST TAI CHI  

IN A WEEKEND 
April 10 (5.30-8pm)  

April 11 (9am-3pm)  

April 12 (9am-3pm) 

Exercise your whole body  

Challenge your mind 

$145  
includes teas, lunches, t-shirt, 4 months 

membership 

Registration essential rotorua@taoist.org 

 

 

 

 

Rotorua Secondary Schools Water Polo Finals 
Held Thursday 2nd April. 
JPC Junior Boys finish 1st 
JPC Junior Girls finish 1st defeated RLHS (14 - 2) 
JPC Senior Boys finish 1st defeated RLHS (19 – 4) 
JPC Senior Girls finish 1st defeated RLHS in a close game (5 – 3) 
  
Boys Senior Tournament team: 
Thomas Firth (MVP). Duncan Nixon, Peter Chapman, Nicholas Piebenga, Tony Chapman. 
 
Girls Senior Tournament team: 
Anna Bird, Katie Gimblett, Julia Florence, Hana Stubbing, and Anna Cairns 
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NZSS Division II Boys’ Water Polo GOLD MEDAL WINNERS 
Front Row: Coach: Steven Henry. Jack Tombleson 
(MVP). Duncan Nixon.  
 
Middle Row: Cullen Smith (tournament team). 
Thomas Firth. Mac Horne. Fraser Horne. Archie 
Tombleson. Riley Cooney.  
 
Back Row: Manager: Ian Piebenga. Peter Chapman. 
Tony Chapman. Nicholas Piebenga. Asst Manager: 
Tim Tombleson. 
 

The 2015 New Zealand Secondary Schools Division Two Championships has provided displays of intensity, 
determination, team spirit and the simple fact that on the day it is really anybody's game. The even spread of teams 
across the competition has resulted in one of the most exciting and close competitions we have had so far. 
SEMI-FINAL - John Paul College vs. Long Bay College  
The nerves were apparent at the start of the second semi final with both teams pushing shots wide of the goal but it was 
John Paul who netted the first goal of the game courtesy of Jack Tombleson to hold a 1-0 lead at the end of the first 
quarter. There was no holding this Rotorua school back after that, racing out to a 6-0 lead at the end of the half. Wesley 
McCree got one back for Long Bay but that was all they could manage as John Paul put together a classy performance 
taking the game 11-1. Tombleson scored four to go with Cullen Smith’s and Duncan Nixon’s 3 goals each. 
GOLD MEDAL - John Paul College vs. Hamilton Boys 
John Paul managed to hold onto their undefeated title in this competition and in doing so take away the well-deserved 
gold medals. However, it was no easy feat, Hamilton BHS jumped early onto the score board going up 2 - 0 with just a 
minute into the game. Despite being on the back foot John Paul responded equalising the score at he end of the quarter. 
This pattern continued. Hamilton BHS went up again leading the game 4 - 3 at half, John Paul responded equalising at 4 
-4 heading into the final quarter. Once again the trend repeated until with less than a minute to go John Paul took the 
lead for the first time in the match and in doing so confirmed their title as the 2015 New Zealand Secondary Schools 
Division Two Champions. 
MOST VALUABLE PLAYER Jack Tombleson (John Paul) 
TOURNAMENT TEAM  Cullen Smith - John Paul College 

Played 8 games: Won 8, Drew 0, Lost 0.  Goals for 87. Goals against 39. 

 
NZSS Division II Girls Water Polo  

SEMI FINAL - Saint Kentigern College Vs. John Paul College 
Penalties seem to be the theme at this year’s NZSS tournaments, as a shootout was needed to separate the two teams. 
The game started with a flurry of goals and exclusions as five separate players scored with John Paul holding a 3-2 lead 
after one quarter. Two second quarter goals to Christina Middlebeek-Harrison and Anna Bird left the game tied at 5-5 all 
at half time. Saint Kent’s looked like they might run away with it in the crucial third quarter, Gabby MacDonald scoring 
two quick goals to see them race out to an 8-6 lead with five minutes to play, however it was never going to be that 
simple. Goals on both ends led to a last gasp effort from John Paul to pull back the Auckland school and with Anna 
Bird’s sixth goal of the game they did just that with seventeen seconds remaining in regulation. Penalties were to ensue 
to find our first finalist. It was Saint Kentigern who showed their composure to score all four of their penalty shots and 
take the win and a gold medal game berth, 13-10. 
BRONZE MEDAL -  Long Bay College Vs. John Paul College 
Long Bay College came out with a point to prove in the bronze medal game, courtesy of doubles to Ella DeJong- Gordon 
and Azaria Court; they led 5-0 at the end of the first five minutes. John Paul College fought hard but the lead was simply 
to big and Long Bay took the win and the bronze medal 9-3. 
TOURNAMENT TEAM: Anna Bird (John Paul College) 
Played 8 games: Won 4, Drew 3* (Penalty shootout Semi Final.), Lost 1. Goals for 71 goals against 44. 
TEAM: Julia Florence (Goalie), Anna Bird, Anna Cairns, Rebecca Colby, Katie Gimblett, Julie Jacobs, Anna Piebenga, 
Lauren Prichard, Stephney Rewi-Henry, Savannah Seekup, Hana Stubbing.  
Coach: Neil Bird.  Team Managers: Arthur Faulkner, Sandy Bird. 

 

To all the parents and past JPC students that travelled over to Hamilton to 
support both Water Polo teams. Thank you to the Coaches and Managers 
for a successful tournament. Thank you to the players who were great 
sports ambassadors for the JPC. 
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2015 Sports Calendar Term 2 
  Date/s Event Location BOP / National 

Friday 24th April BOP Swimming Champs (Yr 9 - 13) Whakatane BOP 

Friday 1st May Rotorua Mini Marathon (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua   

Saturday 2nd May NISS Horse Trials Taupo NI 

Monday 4th May BOP Junior Badminton (CBOP Zone) Rotorua BOP 

Wednesday 6th May BOP Amazing Race (Yr 7 & 8) TBC   

Friday 8th May BOP Trampoling and Power Tumbling Champs Rotorua BOP 

Wednesday 13th May BOP Squash Individuals Champs Girls Rotorua BOP 

Saturday 16th May NISS MotorX Champs New Plymouth NI 

Friday 22nd May BOP Squash Individuals Champs Boys Div 2 Taupo BOP 

Tuesday 26th May BOP/Mid Islands Cross Country Champs Tauranga BOP 

Friday 29th May Basketball (Yr 7 & 8) Invitational Tournament Rotorua NI 

Friday 5th June BOP Badminton Team Champs Seniors (CBOP) Rotorua BOP 

Tuesday 9th June Squash (Yr 7 & 8) Inter School Tournament TBC BOP 

Wednesday 10th June BOP Indoor Rock Climbing -Juniors  Rotorua BOP 

Wednesday 10th June BOP Indoor Rock Climbing (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua BOP 

Wednesday 10th June Waikato / BOP Cross Country Champs Rotorua??? Wai/Bop 

Tuesday 16th June BOP Zone Cross Country Champs (Yr 7 & 8) Tauranga BOP 

Thursday 18th June Wero Matauranga Football Tournament (Yr 7 & 8) Rotorua NI 

Friday 19th June BOP Squash Girls Team Champs Rotorua BOP 

Friday 19th June BOP Indoor Rock Climbing Seniors Rotorua BOP 

Saturday 20th June NZSS Cross Country Dunedin NZ 

Tuesday 23rd June BOP Inter School Cross Country (Yr 7 & 8) Opotiki BOP 

Thursday 25th June BOP Squash Teams Champs Boys Div 2 Taupo BOP 

Sunday 28th June NZSS Hillary Challenge - North Island Taupo/Rotorua NZ 
 

ENVIRO CHALLENGE 2015- JPC ENVIRO CHALLENGE TEAM BOP CHAMPIONS! 
 
Congratulations to the JPC 2015 Enviro Challenge team who are the 2015 BOP Champions!  
 
Hosted this year at Katikati College, the 2014 winners, our small  
and efficient team travelled to the One-day event where  
competing BOP schools gathered for a day of fun and engaging 
environmentally related activities. As a part of the Enviro Challenge,  
our team had to carry out a number of tasks before the day, and on  
the day, including a shared sustainability vision, a video, an  
interpretive art piece and an environmental review, with a presentation  
and forum of our vision and goals on the day, along with a quiz and  
carbon race against other schools. Our focus was on waste  
management at our school, especially reducing our commercial waste  
and reusing it in sustainable projects such as composting and a  
worm farm, to create awareness in the school community, and a  
positive lifecycle for our waste that doesn’t end simply at the landfill.  
 
Our team for 2015 consisted of Jessie Colbert, Andrew Fairweather, Danielle Cooper, Theresa Mclean, Hyesu Yang, 
Jessica Macdonald and Loren Skudder-Hill. Samuel Purdie also did the voiceover for our video (a David 
Attenborough inspired view on our current and future waste management!).  
 
Thanks to our mentor Kimberly Robertson and to our Teachers Mr Satherley and Mrs Aislabie. We look forward to 
putting our ideas and vision into actions and building off the work of past JPC enviro students, with JPC being the 
host school for 2016 Enviro Challenge! 
 
Written by Jessie Colbert (Year 13 student, 2015) 
 

 


